
Weekly Briefing-10th May 

 

Good afternoon 

What a beautiful week of sunshine. The children have had fantastic opportunities to work 

outside this week and make the most of this amazing weather. 

A few key notices and reminders to make you all aware of: 

Thinking of Rai-Leyah on her birthday 

Today we paused in assembly to think of our beautiful ‘forever friend’, Rai-Leyah. We are so 

blessed to be gifted with so many amazing memories of her. On behalf of the whole 

community, we have left a card and flowers at her graveside, as well as decorating her special 

area outside. 

A special thank you to Rai-Leyah’s Mum for kindly donating ice-creams to all our children in 

Rai-Leyah’s memory. We are truly grateful.  

Safety at drop off 

We have been alerted to the fact that some children are riding scooters on our school 

grounds before the doors open on a morning. Please can we ask that this does not happen? 

This is for the safety of all. Equally, children have been seen playing with Reception 

equipment and frantically running around the space. Again, this is not to be allowed due to 

the safety for all. It is a busy time and we expect that this remains a calm time for all. Thank 

you for supporting this. 

Introduction of a new system – Medical Tracker 

From Monday we will be launching a new electronic First Aid system.  

If your child has medication stored at school, we will send an email notification as soon as 

medication has been administered to make you aware this has taken place.  This email 

notification will come from a programme called Medical Tracker and will be sent to the email 

address we have on file for you – please contact the Office should you wish to check the 

email address we have on record for you or need to amend your email address.  

If your child has an accident at school we will send you an email notification of a minor 

incident – this will replace the current physical bump forms that come home with your child. 

If your child has an accident where they may have received a mark, head injury or we feel you 

need to be made aware of we will continue to make telephone contact. 



Please do not hesitate to contact the Office should you need any further clarification. 

 

Summer Carnival & Circus – Saturday 4th July 

We are so excited for this year’s summer carnival. Just like last year, we will be asking for 

volunteers from each class to run our stalls. This worked so well last year. Please see the 

attached flier from the PTA. 

 

Wishing you all a beautiful & sunny weekend. 

 

With kind regards, 

Mrs. T Swinburne 

 

 

 

 

 

 


